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Burnaby Rhododendron and Gardens Society 
MINUTES OF MONTHLY MEETING – June 4, 2014 

Discovery Room, Burnaby Village Museum 
 
!
!
 
 
! What?  Horse Chestnuts as a 

     Spider Repellent?!  

 
Do chestnuts work as a spider repellent?   
At a recent executive meeting, this topic came up and 
a lively debate immediately took place. 
Ok, firstly:  “There is no scientific evidence that 
horse chestnuts repel spiders”.  
I just wanted to say that, as most people don’t believe 
that chestnuts can deter the spiders from coming 
inside your home.  I believe! 
Many people who suffer from a dislike or fear of 
spiders are interested in natural, chemical-free 
deterrents.  For myself, it’s not that I mind them, but 
I just don’t want them in my house.  Some natural 
product enthusiasts believe that horse chestnuts (also 
called "conkers" or "buckeyes") placed around doors 
and on window sills will deter spiders from entering a 
building. However, although there is much anecdotal 
evidence to support this belief, there is no scientific 
evidence, with some experiments indicating that 
horse chestnuts made little or no difference to spiders' 
habits. I disagree!  Every September, my husband 
and I gather a fresh bag of chestnuts from the 
grounds at the local school, and place them in spots 
inside the lower level of our house.  Prior to doing 
this, the chestnuts gathered the year before have 
started to lose their magic potion, and the spiders are 
starting to make their way inside.  It’s true!  But how 
so you ask? 
The skin of the chestnut contains the bitter-tasting 
chemical compound Saponin, which is a natural 
insect repellent. Many commercially produced 
natural insect repellents contain extracts of plants 

with high Saponin levels, including horse chestnut 
extract. Supporters of the theory believe that spiders 
may be able to detect the smell of the Saponin, which 
causes them distress or discourages them from laying 
their eggs in the vicinity.                                 Another 
natural product believed to have spider repelling 
properties is the fruit of the Osage-orange tree 
(Maclura pomifer), also called the hedge apple. Once 
again, there is no scientific evidence to support this 
belief, and the sap of the tree may also cause 
dermatitis in sensitive people, making it a poor 
choice of insect repellent. Makers of lemon and 
lemongrass essential oil products claim they repel all 
insects including spiders. 
Gathering chestnuts from your local park or school 
grounds seems to be the easier natural way to me.  
Why not give it a try this year?  Chestnuts normally 
ripen late September, early October, and you’ll want 
to gather them as soon as they fall before the rain 
moistens them.  If they are damp when you bring 
them home, just space them out on a dry towel and 
let them air dry before placing them.  Window sills, 
nooks and crannies and underneath things…all great 
spots!  
And be sure to let me know if it works for you! 
    ~ Cheryl Fiddis 

!!!!!! !
Summer Garden Adventures! 
We asked our members to once again share, and this 
time we asked for your summer garden adventures. 
As space permits, more articles will be posted! 
 
East Van Garden Tour ~ by Susan Brandl 
Walking around Strathcona in a torrential downpour 
isn’t the first thing I’d choose to do on a summer 
Sunday, but if it’s for a garden tour that’s an entirely 
different matter.  I’d often zoomed down Venables 
past Vancouver’s oldest neighbourhood but never 
guessed at the gardens hiding a few blocks away. 
The area is a real mix of beautifully restored heritage 
houses, Vancouver Specials and seedy dumps.  The 
gardens tended to fall into two types.  In the first 
group people had created a private enclave where 
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1.Welcome and call meeting to order at 7:08 pm.   
   
2.  Adoption of May 7, 2014 Minutes  
Motion to accept April minutes was made by Cheryl 
Fiddis; seconded by Don Wrigley.  All were in favor.  
Reminder:  meeting minutes are posted on the 
BRAGS’ website and the password is updated by 
David Forsyth. 
 
3.  Outstanding Business from the May Minutes 
Judy Wellington enquired as to the follow from March 
minutes regarding Burnaby South High School 
Environmental Club was going to send their President 
to one of our meetings to promote their Fairhaven 
Project.   
 
4. Treasurer’s Report   
Susan Brandl provided the following financial report 
for May: 
Total revenue = $2,557.16; expenses = $570.90; 
revenue over expenses = $1,986.26.  Bank balance as 
of May 31 = $7,750.89.  Motion to accept the above 
report was made by Susan and Keith Harris seconded.  
All were in favor. 
 
5.  Correspondence  
a)  Letter of thanks from Keith Thompson (gardener at 
Burnaby Village) was sent to Lanny Hui regarding 7 
plants donated to the Village that were left over from 
the Rhodo Festival plant sale.   
b)  The Burnaby Garden Council sent BRAGS a copy 
of their new directory.  In future to reduce expenses, 
they will no longer print hard copies – refer to their 
website for information.   
 
6. Standing Committee Reports 
a)  Rhodo Festival – Verna Adamson – no report. 
 
b)  Plant Sale –  David/Anne Forsyth – no report. 
 
c)  Welcome/Attendance – Faye Kilpatrick 
Faye reported that there were 21 members and 6 guests 
in attendance.   
 

d)  Memberships – Anne Forsyth – no report. 
 
e)  Speakers/Program – Bev Glover 
Please email Bev at bglover@telus.net with 
suggestions for speakers for October and November 
meetings.  Keith Harris recommended Chris Jennings.   
 
7.  New/Other Business 
a)  BRAGS Picnic – Joan Conklin has offered to host 
the annual BRAGS picnic on August 10th.  Meet at 
noon at:  4831 Hickory Court, Burnaby.  Please RSVP.  
David Forsyth will post further details on the BRAGS 
website. 
b)  Bev read a letter that was sent from Cynthia 
Roberts regarding Des Kennedy touring Vancouver in 
July and would BRAGS want to invite him to be a 
guest speaker.  Following discussion, it was agreed this 
is too short of notice and he could be costly.  Bev will 
find out where Des is going to present and inform 
BRAGS members. 
c)  A former BRAGS member Lindsey McCann, has a 
rhodo and some daphnes to give away.  If interested, 
email her at:  Lindsey.mccann@gmail.com. 
d)  SFU Community Garden -  Two members of the 
Burnaby Mountain Residents Association presented on 
the SFU Community Garden.  Margaret Baker 
explained that this Association was started in 2012; is 
mostly balcony gardens and they hope to have 24 
garden beds in 2 years.  There are currently 8 members 
on their Committee.  They are applying for grants for 
garden tools, composter and plants.  They left their 
report with Bev and their request is for $900.00.  This 
item will be forwarded to September’s meeting for 
further discussion and decision.   
 
Meeting was adjourned and the guest speaker Barry 
Roberts presented on “All About Hydrangeas”. 
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